HISTORIC PRESERVATION
ANALYST: GENE PAUL

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$681,298
	
	$659,831
	
	5.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$60,372
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	($223,486)
	
	($173,212)
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$519,000
	
	$487,000
	
	5.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	(23.8%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	(32.8%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Document Recording Fee, General Fund 



DESCRIPTION

The Historic Preservation Program is responsible for designating and protecting significant historic resources and archaeological sites in unincorporated King County, and in cities that have preservation services agreements with the county.  Functions include the identification and documentation of historic properties, landmark nominations and protection, review of county projects for compliance with cultural resource protection laws, public information and education related to historic and cultural resources, and management of incentives programs related to historic and cultural resources.  The Historic Preservation Program is funded primarily by a document recording fee surcharge, as authorized by state law.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  RCW 36.22.170] 


SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 proposed budget contains a roughly 24% reduction in expenditures for the Historic Preservation appropriation. The primary proposed adjustment in expenditures is connected to the labor costs for Historic Preservation staff performing archaeological and cultural resource review on county projects. According to Executive staff, when Historic Preservation staff work on projects for other county agencies, those agencies are charged for the salary and overhead costs for Historic Preservation staff. The methodology that calculates these labor costs was updated in June 2024, and the new methodology resulted in an increased cost recovery for the Historic Preservation Program. That increased cost recovery appears as a $172,000 reduction in "labor loan out" expenditures in the proposed budget. The second proposed adjustment to expenditures is a reduction to the central rate for internal services as some information technology charges were consolidated with the Department of Natural Resources Administration Fund. 

The Executive's proposed 2025 budget reflects a continued decline in 2025 for the document recording fee revenues that are authorized by state law. This decline is demonstrated by the proposed $173,000 decrease in Historic Preservation revenues. Document recording fee revenues are generally tied to movements in interest rates for mortgages because a significant percentage of documents that get recorded have to do with home purchases and refinancing. While the lower number of home purchases in recent years has contributed to a reduced amount of recording fee revenue in 2025, the Office of Economic and Financial Analysis's August 2024 forecast does expect that revenues will grow at 5.8% from 2025 to 2026.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues for this budget.





